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CULCAIRN OASIS 
 

Culcairn & District Newsletter 
February 2025   

GREATER HUME AUSTRALIA DAY WINNERS 
Australia Day 2025 in Greater 
Hume was held at the fantas-
tic Henty Recreation 
Grounds, it was a fabulous 
ceremony, with over 350 peo-
ple attending. Our Master of 
Ceremonies, Cr Brian Liston 
ran the official ceremony, 
announcing the local nomi-
nees and winners for our 
award categories.  Some of 
the highlights were the won-
derful addresses given by our 
Australia Day Ambassador, 
Mr James Pittar, St Paul’s 
College captain’s Archie Frohling and Jessica Martin, and Cr 
Lea Parker, Mayor, Greater Hume Council. The Australian 
flag was unfurled by a representative of the Henty Commu-
nity, Harlan Candy. The Henty Singers led Advance Austral-
ia Fair and provided entertainment throughout the ceremony. 
Two residents of Greater Hume became Australian citizens 
following an official Australian Citizenship Ceremony, they 
were: 
Alison Crilly, Culcairn 
Alana Rickard, Little Billabong 
Congratulations to all the award nominees and winners who 
were recognised for their hard work on behalf of the Greater 
Hume community, and the winners were: 
Citizen of the Year – Alison Schuster, Henty 
Youth Empowerment Award – Lucy Grills, Holbrook 
Individual Volunteers of the Year – joint winners, Kerry 
Small, Henty, Colin Barrett, Henty and Andrew Kotzur, 
Walla Walla 
Group Volunteers of the Year – joint winners, Holbrook 
Meals on Wheels and Rural Care Link Op Shop Volunteers, 
Jindera 
Sports Person/Team of the Year – Ashley-James Bender, 
Holbrook 
Sports Volunteer/s of the Year – joint winners, John Mullav-
ey, Walla Walla and Debbie Mills, Holbrook 
Community Event of the Year – joint winners Brock-Burrum 
Big Freeze and Walla Walla Lutheran Church Centenary  
Community Recognition Award - Narelle and Jason Morey 
(Dales IGA, Henty) 
Photo Above: Iilysh Retallick received a School Citizenship 
Award 

WALLY WIPEOUT 
Wally wipeout returned to Culcairn pool on Monday, the 
Australia Day public holiday. Lots of kids enjoyed the fun 
afternoon and kept cool while the temperatures reached 40 
degrees. It was great to see everyone having fun together and 
having a laugh at the kids falling off. Our awesome life-
guards also had a go at Wally Wipeout. It was a great com-
munity event for everyone to enjoy!  
Wally wipeout will be back at Culcairn Pool from 2.30pm on 
Sunday 16th February. Come and get in on the action. It’s 
slip, slide and bouncing good fun for the little and big kids!  

CULCAIRN MPS BOGAN 
THEMED BARBEQUE 
Culcairn MPS got in the Aussie 
spirit last week with a bogan-themed 
barbecue!  
Focusing on unity, the MLHD team 
and residents dressed up in their 
favourite bogan outfits and celebrat-
ed all things Australia.  
With a fabulous atmosphere and 
mullets to match, the event was one 
to remember for staff and residents 
alike.  
Thank you to the wonderful Cul-
cairn Activities Team for all your 
hard work in making this happen.  

CULCAIRN COINS FOR CANCER 
Have you ever carried a load that you didn't mind carrying and even wished was heavier? Well, 
that's how I feel each time I empty the CCforC boxes. I'm always surprised at how heavy coins are. 
For my last collection Oct-Dec of $375 I had to do the trip into the bank in 2 goes. One bag was 
too heavy. Wow, what a joy. Last year's collections totalled $1712.  
All up since the boxes' inceptions in June 2021 the sum of $5459 has been donated to the Albury-
Wodonga Cancer Centre. 
I don't know what motivates you all to keep on popping those coins (and sometimes notes) into the 
boxes and I don't care. Just keep it coming.  
How great I feel if I get a head's up from Foodworks to please come and empty the box as it's get-
ting too full. 
I'm sure you know someone who is battling with cancer. You can feel proud that your contribu-
tions are going 100% towards alleviating their suffering and working towards, we pray, restoring 
them to full health. Deepest thanks on their behalf. Well done all and God bless. 
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Cඎඅർൺංඋඇ Oൺඌංඌ Pඈඅංർඒ Sඍൺඍൾආൾඇඍ 

This newsletter is for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of 
the public. This information is not a substitute for 
professional advice and is not intended to be used as 
such. The editors do not accept any liability for any 
loss or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such 
information. The editors of Culcairn Oasis make every 
effort to ensure the quality of the information.  
However, the Culcairn Oasis cannot guarantee and 
assumes no legal liability or responsibility for the 
accuracy, currency or completeness of information.  
It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or 
material provided for the  Culcairn Oasis. 

Aൽඏൾඋඍංඌංඇ඀ Sංඓൾඌ Cඁൺඋ඀ൾඌ 

Classified 1/16 page $11.00 
1/8 page $22.00 

¼ page $44.00 

½ page (check for availability) $88.00 

Full page (check for availability) $176.00 

Flyer insert (excluding printing) $100.00 

Pay for 5 ads get 1 free, pay for 10 get 2 free 

Per issue 

Dൾൺൽඅංඇൾ 

Next deadline—12pm Mon 3rd March 2025 

Folding Date—Fri 7th March 2025 at 1pm 
Delivery Date—Wed 12th March 2025 

We prefer articles and advertising to be emailed 
to: culcairnoasis@outlook.com or phone 02 6029 
8291 for more information. 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for  
information & a booking form. 

L˘ˌˊ˕ T˛ˊ˗˜˙˘˛˝ Mˊˍˎ Eˊ˜ˢ 
Available to all residents for medical 
appointments, local shopping, social or other 
purposes in Culcairn. For more information or 
bookings call David Gilmore 02 6029 8291.  
P.S. If anyone else would like to volunteer their 
services please contact David. 

Please note this publication is available online 
at www.culcairn.nsw.au 

www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Oˊ˜˒˜ N˘˝ ˒˗ Y˘˞˛ Lˎ˝˝ˎ˛ˋ˘ˡ? 
If you have not received the Oasis in your 
letterbox, copies have been left at the following 
locations in Culcairn - Council Office, Foodworks 
and Feed the Soul Coffee Shop. You can also 
access the Oasis online at https://
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au/Newsroom/
Culcairn-Oasis  

ROS BARBER - THANKS FOR 48 OUTSTAND-
ING YEARS OF SERVICE 
Ros Barber has owned and operated the   Hair 
Vogue Hairdressing Salon in Culcairn for the past 48 years.  
Ros started this business before she married Bruce. This 
great business has served Culcairn so well, looking after 
young and old, men and women and also children. Ros ran 
this business while raising her family and looking after the 
family home. That would not have been easy, but Ros has 
continued on to the point of retirement. Ros tried her very 
best to sell the Salon and keep it operating.  Ros did not 
want us to be without a hairdresser. Ros genuinely loved 
doing her hairdressing for all of us, especially the older peo-
ple of our community. So, who knows where we will go now 
to get our hair cut? I have no idea, but I would like to thank 
Ros for her hard work and dedication to our town.  
{If you happen to be interested in taking on this business, 
please contact Ros). By Sharon Wonson 

HENTY- CULCAIRN PROBUS 
Our meeting was at Henty. Our President Warren welcomed 
us and our two visitors Vivien and Neil. Alison Schuster was 
our five minute speaker and told us of growing up on a farm 
with four older brothers. Alison loved sports. The family 
built tennis courts, and there were tennis parties and singing 
around the pianola after tea. She remembers dances and be-
ing able to see the birds and wild flowers in the swamp. 
Warren presented Alison with our Probus pen as a thankyou 
token for sharing her happy memories. 
After morning tea we had music and singing and we can 
now sing about Kookaburra living in an old gum tree, as a 
round. Our main speaker was Daniel Hore, who came with 
young people from the NDIS support service, Next Step, 
with whom he works. Daniel is grandson of our member 
Alice Hore. Daniel has been to the base camp at Mount Ev-
erest. He turned a boyhood dream into a real adventure.  The 
physical training involved three times per week with back 
pack loaded, walking at The Rock for eight months. We 
learned of the pre organising of evening meals at tea houses, 
mainly vegetarian meals, sleeping bags were a necessity, and 
water had to be carried, and then there was learning to 
breathe the mountain air. We saw photos of the little airport 
and the amazing mountains, the people carrying enormous 
loads and the swing bridges where working yaks had priori-
ty. Daniel noted the caring and helping nature of the people 
and the way children valued education. School had a dirt 
floor with perhaps two hours of lessons and then back to 
work. The walking seemed to be about ten kilometres per 
day to the next tea house and past Numchee Village, a Mar-
ket town. The highest place of worship is Den Bo Che, 
where there were less trees and a need to drink six litres of 
water per day or succumb to altitude sickness. Potatoes were 
grown on farms and there were still seven or eight days of 
walking to get to the Everest base camp. There has been a 
recycling business established to clean up after tourists and 
employ Nepalese people. For Daniel this trip to Everest 
guided by San Deep, has been amazing, and we have shared 
the terror of plane flight in the mountains and the learning to 
control body temperature and getting to the base camp to see 
50 to 60 people in various stages of coping with the altitude. 
The base camp was around minus 25degrees and very easy 
to get frost bite. The ground was rocky and there is a memo-
rial site for people who died on climbs. Back at the airport 
before the trip home, Daniel had hot chocolate to celebrate 
and a need to be involved in helping people in his own com-
munity. Now Daniel wants to do walks in Australia before 
perhaps going back to Nepal. Richard presented Daniel with 
our token of appreciation, the Probus pen. Our next meeting 
is to be Wednesday February 12th at Culcairn. Our speaker 
Is to be a surprise for us all.  Hope you will join us.  
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LOWE FAMILY HISTORY- 
PART 2 
Stuart Lowe met his lovely wife 
Heather, at a dance in Albury. 
Heather originates from Leeton. 
Heather was 19 years old when she 
and Stuart met. I think there may 
have been a beaten track made by 
Stuart between Culcairn and Leeton. 
Many weekend trips were made to 
create the friendship and eventually 
in 1967 they married. According to 
Stuart, Heather was an excellent 
dancer and a real looker. They at-
tended Youth Group together and 
many other social functions. They 
have been married for 57 years. 
Both have been tireless workers for 
the Culcairn community, having a 
huge input into the Culcairn Golf 
Club.  Heather worked at our local 
hospital in administration and then at 
the Council before retiring. In 1981 
Heather and Stuart ventured into new 
careers, building and then operating 
the Culcairn Motel. Heather has been 
such a hardworking community 
minded woman, volunteering for 
many positions in Culcairn- Henty 
Field Days, Craft Group, Meals on 
Wheels, the Tuesday Club to mention 
just a few. Heather is also incredibly 
talented, producing exceptional 
quilts, all handmade, for every mem-
ber of her family including the grand-
children.  Heather was always cook-
ing a slice to take somewhere for 
someone. Her skills are incredible.  
The Lowe family are spread all over 
from Tasmania to Sydney and even 
to Mount Isa. Lowe’s Farm, 
Corindhap, is the only farm in the 
district that still remains owned by 
the Lowe’s after the original settlers 
of the property of Kirndeen Station 
divided the land ..................and that’s 
another story!  By Sharon Wonson 

WHY RECORD HISTORY-PART 4 
 1956 Many Friendships. By active participation in Jaycees, members formed many friendships and the confidence to be-
come a voice in the affairs of their community.   It was the greatest force for good in Asian countries. Types of things Jaycees 
undertook included road safety and courtesy campaigns, flood relief, book drives for troops, public speaking and debating, 
firewood for aged folk, white elephant auctions, trade promotion and work for the betterment of the community depending on 
the size of the town and how active members were.It was one of the finest brotherhoods one could find, and it was not only 
for businessmen, but for every young man who felt he had a place in his community. 
Provisional office-bearers were elected as follow: - President Mr Bruce Schultz, vice-president Mr Harry Templeton, Secre-
tary Mr Ron Gardiner, treasurer Mr Ray Shelton, councillors, Messrs Jim Crawley, Glen Schultz, Alan Wilson, Alan Kerle, 
Donald Lowe, and Noel Wood. In offering their congratulation Mr Peter Roth, president of Albury Jaycees, gave an assur-
ance “that there was no catch in it”. Tom Gardiner, secretary of Albury spoke on what Jaycees can offer to Culcairn and what 
Culcairn can offer to Jaycees. – Date of first meeting was set for Wednesday 8th August 1956. 
THE CHAPTER’S FIRST PROJECT. Sections of the blue granite border of the towns 250-yard median strip gardens re-
quired repair. The new Junior Chamber sought permission from the Shire Council to undertake replacement of broken sec-
tions and to improve the walk throughs. 
Permission was granted and became the chapters first community project. 
The project committee secured replacement granite rock from Hurricane Hill Quarry and over a couple of weekends renewed 
damaged sections, cementing bluestone rocks back in. 
Then to improve safety especially at night, painted the granite bordered walk-through rocks white.    Whilst doing this 
trimmed and removed the annual falling Palm tree branches creating a very fresh outlook for Balfour Street. 
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HOME SUPPORT AND MEALS ON WHEELS 
NEWS 
Volunteers! We couldn’t do it without them!  So very proud 
of all our volunteers, being announced as joint winners, 
alongside Jindera’s Rural Care Link, as the Volunteer Group 
of the Year at Greater Hume Council Australia Day Awards, 
in Henty last week. Volunteers, Leonie and Milt were in at-
tendance to accept the award on our behalf, Thank You!   
School is back soon; we will miss our holiday helpers Lach 
and Ollie. Thanks boys, we appreciate your help!!  Congratu-
lations also to Lach on your Australia Day Award!   
We are always looking for more volunteers.  Volunteer posi-
tions Social Support, friendly visiting in Culcairn and/or 
phone calls, especially in this hot weather, it’s great to have 
people who can help us contact clients and remind them to 
turn on their air conditioning and drink plenty of water.  
Contact our office and Tania will get you some information 
to you and get you signed up with us 
In other exciting news, It’s a Boy!  Miranda, our Intake and 
Assessment worker, alongside her family Lachlan, Mia and 
Patrick have welcomed baby Leo into their family. Congrat-
ulations, we can’t wait to meet Leo and start him on the jour-
ney of Meals on Wheels volunteering. 
Our new Menu is due out any day now, we will have some 
new items and will be removing some items.  Unfortunately, 
due to a fire at their facility over Christmas, we will be una-
ble to obtain anymore Flagstaff Fine Food meals for the time 
being.  If you have a favorite Flagstaff meal, you may like to 
order extras while we still have some stock available.  All 
other stocked meals are still available so you might like to 
try some of our new items instead. 
If you would like more information about volunteering or 
receiving our services please contact the office on  
0260363677 (before 11am and after 1pm is best please). 

CULCAIRN & DISTRICT PONY CLUB 
Culcairn pony club is located at the 
show grounds in Culcairn. We have 
our own club house and facilities with 
sand arena, cross country course, 
fenced in show jumping and a riding 
area. We have rallies at our grounds on 
the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month,  
from February to 1st December each 

year, subject to weather and instructor availability.  In Janu-
ary 3 riders attended the zone 20 pony club camp held at 
Tumbarumba where they had a go at a lot of different riding 
disciplines with instructors including show jumping, cross 
country, stockman challenge, sporting, camp drafting, polo 
x, dressage. They all had a lot of fun with friends and their 
horses. 
If you would like to join pony club, it is open to riders from 
4 years to 80 year olds. You must have your own horse and 
riding gear, all riding disciplines are catered for. Helmets and 
boots must be worn while riding. 
You can pay a small fee for a ‘come and try’ day at any of 
our rally days to see if you enjoy it first. 
If you would like to have some fun in a relaxed environment 
then feel free to get in touch with our secretary Shae-lee on 
0431011213. 

CULCAIRN FIRE AND RESCUE 
Fire and Rescue NSW, Station 
272 Culcairn held their annual 
Lolly Run again on Christmas 
Eve 2024. Great fun, especially 
for the kids, and the bigger kids! 
Lollies were donated by Biti Mo-
tors. Thanks to all involved in 
creating this event. 
Fire & Rescue NSW's purpose is 
to enhance community safety, 
quality of life and confidence by 
minimising the impact of hazards 
and emergency incidents. 
Let's thank Culcairn 272 for all 
the wonderful work they have 
done for our community over the 
years.  Located at 5 Black St, 
Culcairn, if you would like to 
join the brigade. 
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MAKERS MIX 
Partners, Simone and Brendan, came from Cranbourne, Victoria. They then moved to 
Bandiana for nine months. Culcairn then became their most recent stop where they 
hope to be successful in their new business “MAKERS MIX”. 
Simone and Brendan have been operating this lovely little business for 14 months 
and have enjoyed every minute of their venture in Culcairn.  

Makers Mix is located in Railway Parade, 
Culcairn, near the local hotel. 
Opening hours are 9am to 2 pm Thursday to 
Monday. Anyone wishing to sell their quality 
hand made goods through Makers Mix can 
enquire in store. The rates to sellers are 
$12.50 per shelf, per week, paid monthly in 
advance. (See photos for size of shelf or ask 
in store). 

This business is a collective of local specialised craft and craft in general including 
art, woodwork, metalwork, soaps, candles, herbal teas, cordials,  macrame and exclu-
sive products. We look forward to meeting you. Please come and see what we have 
on offer. 

STATION HOUSE MUSEUM 
Recently the Station House Museum was given a grant to 
enhance the experience of a visit to the Museum by The 
Inland Rail group. 
This grant enabled the purchase (among other items) of a 
Television and the skills of a video operator. This video is 
being used to display the contents of the upstairs rooms, so 
folks who cannot negotiate the stairs can still see the lovely 
furniture and objects up there from the comfort of down-
stairs. 
In the photo L to R are: Margaret Cameron, Steve Lieschke, 
Bruce Barkley, Betty Scheetz and Mark Atkinson. 

CULCAIRN COMMUNITY  
NOTICEBOARD 

 
Culcairn Men’s & Community Shed—meets Tuesday 
& Thursday 9 – 12 in the old gangers shed next to Biti Mo-
tors. All welcome. Please wear closed toe shoes or boots. 
PPE provided. Contact Cris 0408 211 565 for more infor-
mation. 
Culcairn Garden Club—Meetings held the second Sun-
day of the month at 2pm in the garden area at the rear of the 
Culcairn Pub. Our first meeting of the year will be on Febru-
ary 9th. 
Gentle Exercise-Culcairn gentle exercises every Thursday 
Uniting Church Hall. Two classes 10-11am sitting down 
exercise then 11-12midday standing exercises. All welcome 
$2 gold coin donation. Aqua aerobics coming November. 
Knitting & Crochet Group—meets in the Library from 
9.30am on the 2nd & 4th Tuesday of each month. Blanket 
squares are knitted and crocheted for charity or you can 
bring your own project. All welcome. 
Sconnies—meets 10.30am every Wednesday in one of Cul-
cairn’s coffee shops. It is an informal social group open to 
everyone. Check the Culcairn Community Happenings Face-
book page to see which coffee shop we’ll be at each week. 
Twilight Golf—Culcairn Golf Club, Every Friday 5pm for 
5.30pm Tee Off. No handicap required $5 for 9 holes or as 
many as you want. 

CULCAIRN GARDEN CLUB RETURNS FOR 
2025 
Now the holiday season is over and a new year in the garden 
is upon us. The Culcairn Garden Club will be meeting again 
every month to talk all things garden. This year we have a 
change of date and a change of venue, now meeting on the 
second Sunday of the month at 2pm in the garden area at the 
rear of the Culcairn Pub. Our first meeting of the year will be 
on February 9th. 
If you’d like to come along, bring a plate of something to 
share for afternoon tea. Tea and coffee will be provided by 
the club. If you have some flowers in your garden you are 
proud of, bring one along and you could win a prize, and we 
also run a raffle. Lots of opportunities for prizes! 
For more information, email culcairngardenclub@gmail.com 
or contact our president Ruth Scheetz on 0428 298 581 or 
our secretary Robyn Stanley on 0429 670 284 

NEW MPS STAFF -  
Lucy Chambers  
Our New Clinical Nurse Educator Lucy, 
the new CNE at Culcairn MPS, has fi-
nally joined the team. Lucy has a back-
ground in anaesthetics and emergency 
nursing and has spent the last eight years 
of her life serving full time in the Army 
as a Nursing Officer. When she’s not at 
work, she enjoys reading, cooking and 

traveling both in Australia and overseas.  
She is married to another Army Officer, Jacob, and they 
share a two-year-old Son, Owen. They have two chihua-
huas’, Chip and Pixie. The family is hoping to buy a house 
in the local area, so you will be seeing more of them!  
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Are you supervising a learner 
driver, or will you be in the near 
future? We are offering FREE 
workshops aimed at supporting 
those who are guiding learner 
drivers on their journey towards 
getting their L’s. 
These workshops are designed 
for anyone who will be supervis-
ing a learner driver and will cover 
key information to help you sup-
port their learning process. Top-
ics will include road safety, un-
derstanding the road rules, and 
tips for effective supervision. 
Participants will receive a Road 
User Handbook, a Guide to the 
Driving Test, and other useful 
information, including safety rat-
ings, misunderstood road rules, 
and more.  
We are looking to run 2-hour 
workshops at various locations 
throughout Greater Hume, based 
on the locations of interested 
participants.  
To express your interest and se-
cure your spot, please email our 
Road Safety Officer at: roadsafe-
ty@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au.  
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Mon & Thurs – Call 0473 800 544 

Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat & Sun– 9am – 1pm 
We are now an Elgas distributor, and stock  

3.5kg, 8.5kg, 15kg Forklift & 45kg! 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters | Bobcats, Excavators & Tippers 

Farm Water Supply - Reticulation, Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems | Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage | Water Cart | Grader Hire 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it or fix it – we can do it! 

M: 0403 191 780   |   www.blueysplumbin.com.au   |  NSW Lic #210558C 
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Albury Wodonga Pest 
Control 

 
Andrew & Michelle Fagan 

For all your Pest Control needs: 
 

Termite Inspections and Treatments, Pre 
Purchase Inspections, Thermal Camera, 

General Pests, Rodents, Cockroaches and the 
list goes on…….. 

Give us a call and I am sure we can help. 
Office: 60296128 or Andrew: 0412 774450 

Wඍ Wඉඖග Y඗ඝක Aකගඑඋඔඍඛ 
We greatly appreciate all those who make 
contributions to the Oasis, please keep them 
coming. In addition we would like to encourage 
material from as many people and community 
groups as possible. This will help make the Oasis 
a more informative and interesting read.  
If you have held an event, please send us a 
report with photos or let us help to promote an 
upcoming event.  
Any item that you think might be of interest is 
welcome. The deadline for each issue is the 1st 
Monday of each month. Please email your item to 
culcairnoasis@outlook.com. 
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